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REDMOND CITY COUNCIL 
STUDY SESSION SUMMARY 

 
September 28, 2021 

 
 
Mayor Staff 
Angela Birney  
Members of the Council 
Tanika Padhye, President 

Carol Helland, Director of Planning and 
Community Development  

Jeff Churchill, Long Range Planning Manager 
Jeralee Anderson, Vice-President  Caroline Chapman, Senior Planner 
David Carson  
Steve Fields  
Jessica Forsythe  
Varisha Khan (7:20 pm) 
Vanessa Kritzer 

Carrie Hite, Parks and Recreation Director 
Lee Ann Skipton, Facilities Manager  
Cheryl Xanthos, MMC, City Clerk 

 
Convened: 7:00 p.m.  Adjourned:  9:52 p.m. 
 
Council President Tanika Padhye opened the meeting and overviewed the agenda.  
 
Redmond 2050 Quarterly Update - Third Quarter 2021 
 
Carol Helland, Director of Planning and Community Development, Jeff Churchill, Long Range 
Planning Manager, Caroline Chapman, Senior Planner, reported to the Members of the Council: 

• Engagement;  
• Councilmember feedback; 
• Plan level detail; 
• Council direction; and 
• Missing middle housing. 

 
Discussion ensued throughout regarding resiliency; ambitious green building requirements; 
incentives; regulations; housing vision; multi-modal; space for the manufacturing sector; 
maintaining business space; business diversity; types of businesses to attract and preserve; and on-
demand transportation. 
 
Facilities Strategic Plan Update 
 
Carrie Hite, Parks and Recreation Director, and Lee Ann Skipton, Facilities Manager, reported to 
the Members of the Council: 

• Council-approved Facilities Strategic Plan; 
• Guiding principles; 
• Recommendations; 
• Financial investments; and 
• MOC Master Plan. 
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Discussion ensued regarding community-reported facilities issues; connection and automation; 
needing additional budget; recommendations in the McKinstry report; update cycle; aligning with 
other plans; and learning from other businesses. 
 
Council Talk Time 
 
Discussion included:  

• Health through Housing process and the Council’s role; 
• SCA boards and commissions openings; and 
• An overview of the upcoming business meeting agenda. 

 


